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TOPIC -----------------------------------------------------------

The following article is the ReadMe file for the Intelligent Battery Recondition
Software.

DISCUSSION ------------------------------------------------------

This document provides information about the Intelligent Battery Recondition
software.  It is a good idea to read this document now, and keep a copy handy
for future reference.

If your PowerBook is connected to a printer, choose Print from the File menu to
print a copy of this Read Me.  When you are finished reading and printing this
Read Me, choose Quit from the File menu to quit the SimpleText application
program.

What is the Intelligent Battery Recondition software?
=====================================================

The batteries of the PowerBook 500 series computers are “intelligent”, which
means they have a small microprocessor in them that monitors the battery’s
status.  The system software communicates with the microprocessor and uses the
information stored inside it to tell you how much time is left, if the battery
is charging, etc.  Under certain conditions, the information stored in the
battery can become corrupted and cause the system software to incorrectly report
the battery status.  The Intelligent Battery Recondition software updates this
information in the battery and restores normal operation.  This software only
works on the PowerBook 500 series computers.

Installing the Intelligent Battery Recondition software
-------------------------------------------------------

The Intelligent Battery Recondition software consists of two parts:
a system extension (“Intelligent Battery”)
an application (“Intelligent Battery Recondition”).

To install the Intelligent Battery extension, follow these steps:
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Step 1
------
Drag the extension to the Extensions folder (in the System folder) on your
PowerBook’s hard disk.

Step 2
------
Restart your PowerBook.

To install the Intelligent Battery Recondition application, do this:

• Drag the Intelligent Battery Recondition application to your PowerBook.  You
can copy the application anywhere on your PowerBook’s hard disk.

When should I use the Intelligent Battery Recondition application?
------------------------------------------------------------------

You should use the Intelligent Battery Recondition application if your PowerBook
fails to recognize an installed battery or when a battery will not charge. You
can tell if the PowerBook recognizes an installed battery by looking at the
battery monitor module in the Control Strip.

If one of these situations occurs, then you need to run the Intelligent Battery
Recondition application:

• A battery is installed in the right battery bay and you see something like the
following in the battery monitor module:

• A battery is installed in the left battery bay and you see something like the
following in the battery monitor module:

• At least one battery installed and you see something like the following in the
battery monitor module:

Using the Intelligent Battery Recondition application
-----------------------------------------------------

To use the Intelligent Battery Recondition application, do this:

Step 1
------
Make sure the battery you want to update is in the right hand battery bay.

Step 2
------
Double-click the Intelligent Battery Recondition application icon and follow the
on screen instructions.  You'll be instructed to insert batteries into the right
hand battery bay.

It takes from 7 to 12 minutes to complete the update process.  Do not interrupt
the application while it is running.  Watch for dialogs that require action on
your part.  Progress messages appear in the Intelligent Battery Recondition
application window.



A message appears on the screen telling you when the update process is finished.
 Click OK to finish the process and automatically quit the application.

IMPORTANT You can quit the application at any time, but quitting before the
update process is complete may cause the battery to behave unpredictably.

The application can only update the battery in the right hand battery bay, so if
your PowerBook has a battery in the left battery bay, or you have extra
batteries for your PowerBook, follow the steps above for each battery.

Getting help
------------

If you find that your batteries aren’t performing correctly after using the
Intelligent Battery Recondition software, contact your Apple-authorized service
provider or call the Apple Assistance Center at 1-800-SOS-APPL.
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